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North Carolina       

Conservation  

District           

Employees                     

Association  

Our Statement and 

Purpose: 

Å To strengthen the local 

Soil & Water Conservation 

Districts of North Carolina 

Å To provide assistance and 

information to local boards 

of supervisors and to the  

employees of the district to 

resolve problems related to 

renewable natural resource 

conservation 

Å To assist any agency,  

organization, municipality, 

group or individual that 

support the soil and water 

conservation districts of 

N.C. in the spirit of cooper-

ation, sound conservation 

practice and land use 

Å To promote, create and 

improve the efficiency in 

the operations of the district 

offices of the counties of 

the state 

Å To provide a vehicle for 

personal development of 

district employees and to 

assist  them to better fulfill 

their responsibilities 

 

A word from our DEA President 

Jenny Parks NCCDEA        

President 

members as needed during times of 

financial hardship. On a personal note, 

I have been witnessed to how much 

the Benevolence Fund is appreciated.  

When an employee, who was a receiv-

er, comes up to you, hugs you, says 

thank you, and tells you how much the 

NCCDEA Benevolence Fund meant to 

them in their time of need, it touched 

my heart in more ways than you can  

imagine. I am thankful we are able to 

offer this to our district employees. 

I encourage each of you to participate 

in our Professional Development    

Employees Program (PDEP). This  

program is geared to make the position 

of District Employees more profes-

sional.  Applications will be due to our 

Vice President by October 15, 2017.  

Be on the lookout for more infor-

mation coming out about PDEP soon.  

                                  Continued on page 2   

Currently we have 166 regular mem-

bers and 86 associate members. The 

purpose of the NCCDEA is to 

strengthen the local Soil and Water 

Conservation Districts by providing a 

vehicle for personal development of 

district employees and to assist them 

to better fulfill their responsibilities.  

Not only does NCCDEA offer scholar-

ships to children of a NCCDEA   

member who is attending a college or 

university, we also provide scholar-

ships for members of NCCDEA who 

are enrolled in courses to enhance their 

job skills. NCCDEA also awards a  

student at the Resource Conservation 

Workshop a scholarship for pursuing 

course study in an environmental 

field. NCCDEA also supports district 

employees through our Benevolence 

Fund to aid all currently employed soil 

and water conservation district staff  

Greetings NCCDEA!  It is with great 

pleasure and with much humbleness I 

continue to serve as your President and 

continue on this journey. I have traveled 

all across our beautiful state attending 

Area Fall and Spring Meetings and have 

had the opportunity to visit areas that I 

have never been.  I thank each of you 

and your supervisors for always making 

me feel welcome ~ we have the BEST 

Soil and Water Family and I appreciate 

every one of you so much! Our mem-

bership continues to grow with regular 

and associate members and I could not 

be more excited!   
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The Conservation Employees Training (CET) will be held August 21-24, 2017 at the Sheraton Imperial in 

RTP. Committees are diligently working on the agenda and tracks and that information should be coming out 

soon. Please note that we will hold a Golf Tournament on the 21st!!! So pull out your clubs and get ready!     

I am super excited about our CET this year and I encourage all of you to attend. 

  

My journey as President has taken me all the way from North Carolina, to Denver, Colorado where I attend-

ed the National Association of Conservation Districts Annual Conference, and to Flowood, Mississippi 

where I attended the Southeast Conservation District Employees Associationôs Mid Year Planning Meeting.  

What awesome experiences I gained from all of my travels.  If there is one thing that I bring back to you, 

here in North Carolina, is PRIDE! The North Carolina District Employees Association sets precedence 

across this nation and it is recognized wherever I travel. The NCCDEA is looked to as a leader for other 

states and we all should be very proud of that! My challenge to you is to continue that precedence, become  

as involved as you can, support each other, support our supervisors, and support our partners. 

  

I personally thank each of you for your support of NCCDEA, and your support of me. Little did I know how 

big we were to others across this nation and I am so proud of us here in North Carolina. Thank YOU for all 

that YOU do!  

ñBut we are strong, each in our purpose, and we are all more strong togetherò ~ Bram Stoker 
 

 

Jenny 

A word from our DEA President         Continued from front page 

The NCCDEA Mid Year Board Meeting was held in 

Asheboro May 2 and 3, 2017.  Just a few photos 

from our Tuesday evening dinner.  

Jenny Parks and Mamie Caison in route to the 

Southeast DEA mid year, where we made a stop in 

Alabama.  

Visit us at our NCCDEA Website 

https://sites.google.com/site/nccdea/home 
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Hello to all you great District Employees!  You guys are amazing!  Your dedica-

tion to helping our state preserve and conserve our natural resources is no easy 

task, but itôs one we all tackle every day.  We see more and more development 

in our urban areas and growth just keeps on coming!  So many places that were 

farmland when I was growing up are now subdivisions, parking lots or business 

complexes.  And so many people are clueless as to what is going on in our natu-

ral world.  Itôs up to us, working together with our conservation partners, to as-

sist and teach our fellow citizens that Soil and Water is ours for LIFE!  Itôs up to 

all of us to take care of it and each and every District Employee is already doing 

their part to accomplish that.  An old saying always comes to my mind ï óWe 

donôt own the land, we are merely the caretakersô.  So let me say thank you to 

each of you for your commitment and dedication to our common goal of being 

one of the earthôs caretakers.    

 

Iôd also like to say thank you to all of you for your support of the NC Conserva-

tion District Employees Association!  We are all stronger together and I am grateful for each of you being a 

member.  Without YOU, we wouldnôt even be an organizationé right?  Right now, we have 256 paid mem-

bers of the District Employees Association.  But statewide, our Soil & Water District employees and supervi-

sors total over 750 people.  So, my question is:  Where are the rest of you??  We NEED you to be a member 

of the District Employees Association!  The number of members we have directly affects the work we all do 

in our Districts and what this organization can do for you.  NCCDEA advocates for District Employees in 

many different situations.  If there is an issue that affects us and the way we do our jobs, then DEA is there to 

speak up for us and be óat the tableô to discuss those issues with our respective partners.   

 

We are working on some changes to our NCCDEA website.  I hope that in just a short time the membership 

roster will once again be up to date and available for you to check out.  If you arenôt sure about your member-

ship statusé aka, is yours expired?.... please donôt hesitate to get in touch with me.  Lots of memberships ex-

pired the end of January, February, March and April and Iôm working on getting those folks back on the cur-

rent status.  Many of you have gotten my email reminders about your membership and I hope to be hearing 

from you soon.   Regular memberships are still $25 per year or $70 for three years and Associate member-

ships remain at $10 per year or $25 for three years.  And membership forms can be found at https://

sites.google.com/site/nccdea/home and you can always email me at cphelps@franklincountync.us.  Have a 

happy summer and come on and join the NC Conservation District Employees Association!   

DEA ~ Working Together for District Development 

Cindy Phelpsï Membership 

https://sites.google.com/site/nccdea/home
https://sites.google.com/site/nccdea/home
mailto:cphelps@franklincountync.us
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Conservation Employee Training 

August 21ï 24, 2017 

Be sure to mark your calendar and register for the upcoming CET that 

will be held at the Sheraton Imperial Hotel & Convention Center in   

Research Triangle Park August 21-24, 2017.   

Hotel registration is now open. Online class registrations will begin in 

early May. The CET General Session start time will be posted online. 

Our DEA will host a golf tournament as the annual fundraiser. This will 

take place Monday morning. Be on the lookout for more details! 

Here are some highlights for the training: 

Technical Training Administrative Training  Educational Training 

Tuesday we will be providing a 

brand new training called Environ-

mental Evaluations for NC plan-

ners. This one day training is re-

quired for anyone in NC who wish-

es to be a certified conservation 

planner.  

 

 

 

 

Wednesday we will be offering a 

choice between cultural resources 

training, CCAP training, survey-

ing, and tools of watershed man-

agement.   

 

 

Thursday we will wrap up with 

detailed information on becoming 

a certified conservation planner, 

organization, and food safety infor-

mation.  

Tuesday we are thrilled to have 

City of Ocala Staff Development & 

Training Manager, Anita Kinsler, 

present Time Management and Ef-

fective Communication in the AM 

and Leadership & Employee Moti-

vation in the PM. 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday morning there will be 

two concurrent classes: MS Office 

Skills-Intermediate level for Excel 

and County Relations. PM sessions 

include: MS Office Skills-

Intermediate level for Publisher 

and Tools of Watershed Manage-

ment. 

 

Thursday morning sessions      

include: Document Retention for 

Districts and Cost Share for      

District Administrators. 

Tuesday will be an all day PLT Early 

Childhood Criteria I Workshop.     

Developed with preschool educators 

and early childhood specialists,      

Project Learning Treeôs  Environmen-

tal Experiences  for Early Childhood 

includes over 130 experiences that 

engage children in outdoor play and 

exploration. It is specifically designed 

for educators who work with children 

ages three to six.  An accompanying 

music CD features songs from       

childrenôs musician Billy B. Brennan 

that encourage children to sing, dance, 

and move. 

 

Wednesday will be morning and 

afternoon separate sessions on        

Envirothon training topics.         

SOILS - training on soil properties 

and the use of the Mobile Soils Class-

room trailer. 

WILDLIFE ï training on wildlife 

identification, management, and  

habitat. 
 

Thursday morning will be the 

ñEducational Share Fair.ò The upcom-

ing contest theme, Wateréthe Cycle 

of Life, will be highlighted with     

resources for district educators to use 

with their contest outreach next year.  

In addition, other innovative educa-

tional outreach tools will be shared by 

participating district educators.   
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Best Wishes Pat Harris  

Pat Harris began her career with the NC Division of Soil 

& Water Conservation over 33 years ago. She started as 

a ñField Repò (the position now known as Regional    

Coordinator). She has served as leader for the Operations 

Review Team, and the last eight years she has been the 

Division Director.  It is thought that this is the longest 

serving director the Division has had.  Many have state 

that Pat has been a true model of dedication and leader-

ship.  
 

Pat has been quoted saying, ñIôd like to take this oppor-

tunity to say THANK YOU to all of you for making my 

30+ yr. career with the division a special one. Youôve 

given me the fortunate opportunity to travel across this 

great state, to make many friends along the way, and to 

retire from this job with the satisfaction that I had a part 

in helping to put conservation on the landscape of North 

Carolina. I wish all of you only the best!ò 
 

We wish you the best in retirement Pat! Good luck! 

Welcome Vernon Cox 

Vernon Cox of Raleigh will leave his post as head 

of the Plant Industry Division to serve as director 

of Soil and Water Conservation. The move marks 

the Columbus County nativeôs return to the agen-

cy where he served for 15 years when it was part 

of the Department of Environment and Natural 

Resources.  

Cox first joined Soil and Water Conservation in 

1995 as an economist working on the Watershed 

Grant Program. He was promoted to chief of the 

divisionôs Technical Services Section in 2005, 

before becoming an NCDA&CS environmental 

policy specialist in 2010. He was promoted to 

director of the Plant Industry Division in 2013.  

Cox earned undergraduate degrees in agricultural 

business management and agricultural engineer-

ing technology from NCSU. He also earned a 

masterôs degree from NCSU in agricultural      

economics. Cox will replace Pat Harris, who is 

retiring May 1.       

Good luck with your new position Vernon! 
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PAGE 6 NEWSLETTER TITLE SPRING/SUMMER 2017 

Please check out the Big Story on WWAY3 TV that aired on North 

Carolinaôs own Mamie Caison of Brunswick Soil and Water! 

Please click the link below. 

  

http://cdn.field59.com/WWAY/1487983819-

ea7a9f49e53ffc04b8e2653434065457cfb9293e_fl9-720p.mp4 

BOLIVIA, NC (WWAY) ð One Brunswick County woman has just received national recognition for her 

hard work. 

Mamie Caison has worked for the Brunswick Soil & Water Conservation District for nearly 30 years and 

people are noticing what a difference she makes. 

Earlier this month, Caison flew out to Colorado to be honored for the ñNational Conservation District Profes-

sionalò award. 

She is a Brunswick County native with a huge heart for helping others. 

ñI have to say I truly do love my job and I have had a passion for it for 29 years,ò Caison said. ñItôs getting 

close to the point now where I need to decide if Iôm going to get working or not, but Iôm having so much fun. 

I donôt want to stop work now.ò 

She says she loves to be a leader and watching jobs get done but itôs about going the extra mile. 

Her job includes teaching in schools about where food comes from and how to conserve our natural          

resources and working with farmers about what they can do to improve water quality. 

ñThe part I enjoy the most about my work is that you can make a difference in peopleôs lives,ò Caison said. 

Caison has held positions at the community, state, regional, and national levels and says getting this award 

was very humbling.                                                              

         Article written by Helen Holt, 2/24/17, of WWAY, TV LLC 

Mamie Receives National Award 

Mamie Caison of Brunswick SWCD        

National Winner! 

 

Mamie Caison was selected and recognized at the 2017 Na-

tional Association of Conservation Districts as this yearsô 

District Professional of the Year. Congratulations Mamie on 

an award well deserved! Mamie is pictured below with 2017 

NCASWCD President Chris Hogan at the NACD meeting in 

Denver, CO. 

http://cdn.field59.com/WWAY/1487983819-ea7a9f49e53ffc04b8e2653434065457cfb9293e_fl9-720p.mp4
http://cdn.field59.com/WWAY/1487983819-ea7a9f49e53ffc04b8e2653434065457cfb9293e_fl9-720p.mp4

